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WELCOME

You are welcome to the eighth edition of 
our college newsletter, the DCFE Tribune, 
which brings you some highlights of the 
college year 2019-2020.  It was a year 
curtailed by Covid but we still managed 
to fit in many wonderful experiences, 
trips and achievements.  Special thanks 

to everyone that has contributed to this 
edition.  

Dunboyne College is a college with a family 
atmosphere which gives students a wealth 
of learning, enabling, communicating, 
collaborating, and inspiring each day.  We 
are proud of our staff, our students and 
their achievements. Dunboyne College, 
since 2003, has seen thousands of students 
pass through, gaining qualifications in a 
diverse range of areas, and progressing 
either to further studies at higher level, or 
going directly into the world of work.  

Thank you for taking the time to read our 

newsletter and share in the many activities 
and events of recent weeks.  Please keep an 
eye on our website www.dunboynecollege.
ie, and our Instagram, Facebook and 
Twitter pages, which will keep you 
informed of events as they happen. We will 
be  taking applications right through the 
summer given the year that is in it, and we 
hope  many of you will  come to join in the 
experiences of Dunboyne College, some 
of which you will find recorded here.  Feel 
free to call in to us at any stage for more 
information on our courses and activities.  
You can always phone us on, 01-8026577 
or email dunboynecollege@lmetb.ie; we 
are delighted to hear from you.  

Denis Leonard
Principal

Emer Cloak
Deputy Principal

Irene Togher
Deputy Principal

DCFE working towards a Green Campus
Dunboyne College is working towards 
being a registered as a Green Campus 
by setting up a committee of Staff and 
Students.  On Thursday, 05th March 2020, 
we had the pleasure of meeting An Taisce 
representative, Dara Deever, to talk through 
our plans and how we will implement 
them in order to make our college a more 
sustainable and environmentally conscious 
site going forward.  

As part of our continuing plan, DCFE’s 
Green Campus Committee attended the 
Dunboyne Clean Air Launch in Dunboyne 
Senior Primary School during the year.  
The project is working with the Tidy Towns 
and schools all around the country.

As part of their module, Writing for 
Journalism, Media and Film students 
highlight the effects of climate change on 
our world.  You can read through a sample 
of their pieces later in this newsletter.

Well done to all involved and the on-going 
work taking place to make Dunboyne 
College a greener environment for all!

If you have any interest in this area new 
members are always welcome, please 
contact Orla at Oodea.dbc@lmetb.ie

By Orla O’Dea



COLLEGE NEWS AND EVENTS

Hothouse Flowers Play at Dunboyne 
College Graduate Association Gig
What a special and memorable event this 
year’s graduate association was!  

With special guest, comedian and 
presenter, Nuala McKeever as MC, the 
night was always going to open on a high.  
Nuala introduced this year’s fantastic music 
students who set the tone for a wonderful 
night of celebration and reminiscing.  
Beautiful singing and talented musicians 
got all in attendance into a celebratory 
mood.  This was followed by two past 
students who spoke inspiringly of their 
experience in Dunboyne College of Further 
Education.  Amber Sinclair, attributes so 
much to the college, saying that within the 
first couple of weeks she started to fall in 
love with education and to realise that she 
had potential.  It was only during her year 
at Dunboyne College that Amber realised 
she might actually be able to pursue a third 
level education.  With every distinction 
she received, Amber’s confidence grew and 
grew.  Amber is now studying in Maynooth 
University in what she described as her, 
‘Dream course.’

Padraic Keane had a hard act to follow 
but took to the stage after Amber, to 
describe his experience.  Until Dunboyne 
College, Padraic had never had a positive 
experience with education and found it 
difficult to complete his secular education.  
He came to Dunboyne College where he 
received so much support and so many 
opportunities.  Padraic was voted class rep 
by his fellow social studies classmates and 
then went on to become a member of the 
board of management, where he worked 
along-side our principal, Denis Leonard 
and deputy principal, Emer Cloak.  
Padraic stated that he couldn’t believe 
that as a student he would be afforded this 
opportunity where he got to have a real 
say in the student experience within the 
college.  Padraic has now progressed to TU 
Dublin, Blanchardstown campus where 
he continues to take on leadership roles, 
currently serving as Events Officer in the 
Technical University.

The night was completed by the renowned, 
Liam Ó Maonlaí and Peter O’Toole from 

the Hothouse Flowers playing a special 
free gig.  Both Liam and Peter spoke about 
their own experiences of education and 
remarked on their relief of knowing that 
somewhere like Dunboyne College exists, 
when so often students need an alternative 
route to success.

By Eilish Lavin
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Gigging for Charity at The Grand Social
Tuesday 3rd March saw this year’s annual 
charity concert at The Grand Social in 
Dublin City in aid of Aoibheann’s Pink 
Tie.  This year’s concert was organised and 
coordinated by Music Performance and 
Sound Production students.  Each year, 
these students meet each other for the 
first time in September and work together 
with their Music Performance and Sound 
Engineering teachers, Susan Clarke and 
Rob Kelly. The students turn performers 
and perfect over 30 cover songs over the 
course of a three-hour setlist. For many 
of these students, it is their first major 
public performance with one of this year’s 
performers saying “I saw my favourite band 

play this on this stage two weeks ago, I am 
so proud to be here, it is mind blowing”. 
This year, DCFE Film Production students 
handled the video production of the 
concert and shot some fantastic footage, 
thank you to them and their teachers Will 
Carty and Clare Blackwell for assisting. 
That being said, the teachers were just 
part of the audience that night. All of our 
students from the three Music, Sound and 
Film courses did the college proud. Stay 
tuned to the Music@DCFE YouTube and 
Instagram pages over the coming weeks for 
videos of the gig.

By Susan Clarke

Students Win Scholarship Windfall 
of College Fees Reimbursement 
This year DCFE introduced a scholarships 
programme that matches up a current 
Dunboyne College student with a 
company or organisation as that student’s 
sponsor. The sponsor commits to, at the 
minimum, reimbursing the college fees to 
the student upon successful completion of 
the academic year. Basically, each student 
will get a cheque at the graduation! 

Four companies took part in the 
programme this year, with the college 
hoping to expand that out to up to eight 
companies next year. They offered six 
scholarships and students competed to win 
each one. The successful students were: 
Annie Huang, Business 2; Hazel Curran, 
Office, Legal and Medical; Niamh Dolan, 
Equine; Rachel O’ Brien, Nursing Studies; 
Hannah Dowdall, Pre-university Arts; and 
Shaughna Gibney, Pre-university Science. 
The four companies involved are Alltec 
Ireland, Dunboyne, Lyons Financial, 
Dunboyne, KBC Bank, Maynooth and 
Sean Henry. Sean Henry is a successful 

businessman, local employer and Managing 
Director of HMS (Henry Management 
Services Ltd) in Dunboyne Business Park. 
He has offered two academic sponsorships 
to students, to the value of their course 
fees, from the Pre-University Business 
and Office Administration courses.  Sean 
has been a peace commissioner and 
a supporter of a wide range of charity 
initiatives and continues to provide 
on-going support to the elderly in the 
Dunboyne community.   Sean’s charitable 
and valued sponsorship to Dunboyne 
College of Further Education is made in 
memory of his late daughter, Sandra, who 
passed away in 2018. 

About its participation in the programme, 
KBC Bank said, ‘At KBC Maynooth, 
we are passionate about supporting our 
local businesses & community. We are 
delighted to support community events 
like Dunboyne College.’

The programme offers so many advantages 

to students like the opportunity to have their  
fees reimbursed for the academic year; the 
opportunity to form a relationship with a 
company or organisation in their vocational 
area and this may also translate into an 
opportunity for work experience or an 
internship and/or a reference for their CV. 

Perspective students can find out more 
about our scholarship programme on our 
website and new application processes will 
be flagged in the new academic year. 

By Irene Togher
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Dunboyne College Open Night and 
Official Opening of New Facilities
Dunboyne College had a successful Open 
Night on Thursday, 16th of January, 2020 
when we opened our brand-new kitchen 
facilities and launched exciting new 
courses. The new kitchen in Dunboyne 
College opens up new opportunities in the 
culinary area. Lecturer from DIT, Tony 
Campbell, spoke on the night about links 
with TU Dublin into degree courses. The 
kitchen offers students the opportunity to 
train in a fit-for-purpose, fully equipped 
professional cooking facility. The current 
culinary students showed off their skills by 
providing tasty food on the night. Also new 
to the college is an excellent hair dressing 
facility and a science lab.

TD Helen McEntee attended the night 
to officially open the new, state-of-
the-art, training kitchen. Ms McEntee 
congratulated the college on their massive 
achievements to date and pledged her 
continuing support in the college’s need for 
a new building.

Principal Denis Leonard launched 12 new 
courses for the coming academic year 
2020/21, including:  Journalism, Digital 
Media and Public Relations, Forensic 
Science, Business and Accounting, Youth 
and Community Work, Office, Accounts, 
Administration and Information 
Processing, Architectural Technology 
and Design, Physiotherapy Studies, 
Art Portfolio with Fine Art and Design 
2D Options, Pre-Paramedic Fire and 
Ambulance, Criminology and Psychology, 
Environmental Science and Animation.

Open Night was attended by up to 600 
people interested in learning about the 

college’s many and varied courses. Visitors 
attended talks about the college, chatted 
with staff, toured the campus and had 
access to career guidance on the night.

There are now a whole range of places 
available to Dunboyne College graduates in 
certificate and degree courses in Maynooth 
University, DCU, DIT, IT Blanchardstown, 
DKIT, UCD, TCD, and with many other 
institutions around the country through 
the QQI Links Scheme. This year 350 of 
our students received offers to colleges all 
around the country, almost 300 of them at 
level 8.  
Many of the offers were to colleges in this 
region including 90 offers to Maynooth 
University, 29 to DCU, 15 to UCD, 116 
to ITB, 97 to DIT, and  21 to Dundalk IT 
among others. In fact, that is 223 offers 
at levels 7 and 8 to the new Technical 
University 4 Dublin which has combined 
DIT, IT Blanchardstown and IT Tallaght.   
Dunboyne College continues to run a whole 
range of level 6 second year programmes 
in childcare, healthcare, animal science, 
equine business, multimedia, hairdressing, 
cookery and beauty therapy. 

Dunboyne College of Further Education 
will be expanding into many new areas 
of educational opportunity in the coming 
years and anyone wishing to obtain further 
information on these opportunities 
will find an online prospectus at www.
dunboynecollege.ie or on Facebook, 
Instagram or Twitter.  There is an online 
enrolment and interview process on-going 
throughout the summer.

By Denis Leonard

Visit to Ballyfermot 
College of Further 
Education

Students from the Film Production, 
Music Performance and Sound 
Production courses visited the 
Media Department of Ballyfermot 
College of Further Education. Not 
only did BCFE put on a nice feed for 
all the students, but they also took 
us on a tour to look at their entire 
Media Department which included 
Journalism, Radio, Film, Television, 
Animation, Music and Sound. 

This was a busy trip for our students 
who learned about the Higher 
Education progression options 
which they can take advantage of 
after qualifying with a QQI Level 
5 course from Dunboyne College. 
Armed with their Level 5 from DCFE, 
students interested in these areas can 
progress onto the Higher National 
Diploma courses offered by BCFE 
which lead on to one-year Level 8 
degree top-up courses. It was great 
to see previous Dunboyne students 
from the past few years doing so well 
in Ballyfermot *one even making 
the cover of BCFE’s prospectus! 
Staff at the college commented that 
Dunboyne graduates are among the 
best students they have had, which 
we are very proud to hear. 

By Susan Clarke
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Feel GUD Week
Feel GÜd week took place from Monday 
2nd March to Friday 6th March. A week-
long series of fun activities and workshops 
organised to help alleviate stress levels and 
give students some R&R time coming to 
the end of the academic term. This week 
was a reminder, that although academics 
are our bread and butter, we know how to 
have a gÜd time! 

A big thank you to all of the invited guests, 
staff involved and of course you guys for 
taking part. 

Read on to get a taster of all the fantastic 
events that took place in the college!

From Susan Clarke and all in Student 
Services
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Youth Work Ireland, Meath
Nicky McDonnell, Brian Sullivan and Peter Mulligan from 

Youth Work Ireland, Meath kicked off the week with interactive 
workshops exploring the diverse issues that young people face 

such as mental health, LGBT+ and how to identify the signs and 
symptoms of and how to cope with anxiety.

Get Your Hair Did!
“I used to not like my hair. Then it grew on me.”

The Hairdressing students opened up their salon to a long queue 
of students. They worked their magic and made sure their clients 

looked just as good on the outside as well as inside. 

Silent Disco
“I hosted a silent disco party in my apartment. I got a complaint 

from the mime next door.”

Phil Udell from Audionetworks Music Agency pumped up the 
volume for DCFE’s first ever Silent Disco. Although on different 

frequencies, everyone showed their moves on the dancefloor. 

You Are What You Eat
“The past of eat is ate, and the future of ate is…. Weight. The 
most funny part is that people realise it when it’s too late!”

Students chowed down on some delicious as well as nutritious 
snacks to keep them fuelled for the day. The event was kindly 

sponsored by Irish Yogurt and Superlife.

Juggling with Steve
“If you’re attacked by a group of clowns... Go for the juggler.” Stephen McGinley wowed audiences with his skill and mastery in the art 

of juggling. You couldn’t get another more hand’s on and fun activity than learning how to juggle.

Too Into You
An awareness campaign for young women about how to identify 

if your relationship is healthy and how to
identify the signs of dating abuse.

Movie Magic
“What do you call security guards working outside Samsung 

shops? Guardians of the Galaxy.”

Media and Film Production students organised a movie afternoon 
open to all. The movie was decided by public vote but was a BYO 

Popcorn event!
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Karaoke
“Was out with some friends, and one pulled out of singing at 

karaoke at the last minute. I had to duet myself.”

Another first for DCFE, the canteen became a venue for live 
karaoke performances each day this week. The brave and the 

talented belted out the hits and got everyone singing along. Most 
didn’t even need the lyrics!

Cyclathon
“A friend of mine used to be obsessed with his bike, he was out on 

it ten times a day.  He’s fine now, just had to break the cycle.”

Sports students showed off their stamina with a cyclathon that 
lasted the entire day, and they didn’t even break a sweat! A very 

in your face reminder to keep active and a healthy body leads to a 
healthy mind!

Too Into You
An awareness campaign for young women about how to identify 

if your relationship is healthy and how to
identify the signs of dating abuse.

Pool Tournament
“How many pool players does it take to change a lightbulb? Five. 

One to change the bulb and four to stand around going “pffffffft, I 
can do that”

Things got a little more serious when the pool tournament started, 
but great sportsmanship was shown, as well as potting ability.

FIFA Tournament
“I like to think outside the box, although it has ended my career 

as a goalkeeper” 

FIFA between friends was a big hit, gamers putting their best foot 
forward fixated onlookers with their footie skills.

Sound Therapy & Laughing Yoga
“I’m booked in for yoga class every day this week. I’ve got a flexible timetable.”

Emma Kieran and Louise Carolan both gave workshops using sound and laughter as part of meditation. Students couldn’t help from 
feeling very relaxed and in a state of zen after these sessions, and some are now becoming Yogi’s themselves!

Chats n’Tea
“Hello, is it tea, you’re looking for?”

All week-long students and staff had the opportunity to just chat 
over a nice cuppa and debate their favourite type of biscuits!
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House of Beauty
We are very proud and delighted for 
our past student,  Dzintra Plume,  on the 
opening of her very own salon, ‘House of 
Beauty,’ in Trim. Dzintra completed both 
her level 5 and level 6 in Beauty with us 
here in the college.  We wish her all the best 
in her new venture!

By Deborah Ryan

The Irish NBL Awards 2020
Top professionals gathered on Sunday, 
February 23 at The Crowne Plaza Dublin 
Airport Hotel for a glamorous night, 
which was organised to acknowledge the 
best nails, brows and lashes specialists that 
Ireland has to offer.

The competition was fierce but Carella 
Beauty Training were crowned winner in 
the, ‘Beauty Team of the year category,’ and 
took the trophy home.
A Spokesperson for The Irish NBL Awards 
2020 said: “The winners reflect the 
creativity and talent that flows within the 
profession. These specialists inspire others 
when it comes to the big and competitive 
world of beauty.”

Congratulations to Deborah and her team 
from all at DCFE!

By Deborah Ryan

Dunboyne College
Night Classes
Our Autumn/Winter night class brochure is on the way, with a 
variety of interesting and enjoyable classes on offer, why not try 
something new for the coming year.  You could take up a new 
hobby or improve your IT skills by learning the basics of Microsoft 
Word and Excel in our Microsoft Office or ECDL courses. 

If your new year plans include some self-care, take a look at our 
very popular yoga and cookery class.   
Check out our website for our latest night class brochure and see 
what options we have to interest you.
 
www.dunboynecollege.ie Click here 

By Kathleen Murphy/Eilish Lavin

L’Oreal
Visit
Our Level 6 Hair Dressing 
students had a fantastic 
opportunity to visit L’Oreal 
in Dublin.  They learned 
Balayage techniques from 
Mike in Zeba Hair salon 
who trained in GTI college 
for Hairdressing.  Mike told 
his inspiring story about 
his journey and success and 
where it can lead to.  We 
hope some of our students 
can, one day, follow in his 
footsteps.  

By Zara Sheridan
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Erasmus
Fifteen of our students studying various 
disciplines across the college travelled to 
Tenerife in February, to carry out their 
Erasmus placements for two weeks.  The 
students had what many described as, 
‘The best experience of their lives,’ while 
working in nursing homes, hospitals, hotel 
kitchens and reception areas.  Even though 
students struggled with the language 
barrier initially, they quickly adapted and 
built up strong bonds with colleagues 
and clients.  These students said that the 
experience had really opened their minds 
and made them realise what options they 
have for their future careers.  For many, 
it reinforced the career path they want to 
pursue.  It also helped the students to learn 

new techniques and to compare what they 
were learning with how the same task is 
carried out in Ireland.   

We also had over thirty students carry out 
their Erasmus placements in Barcelona 
through our programme with IEP.  These 
students were placed in scenarios where 
they could develop and improve on 
workplace skills with a particular focus on 
problem solving and leadership. 

Everyone involved in both projects had 
an unforgettable experience and said they 
would do it again in a heartbeat.  

By Eilish Lavin

National Print 
Museum
Graphic Design students enjoyed a 
trip to the National Print Museum 
with tutor, Geraldine.

Students visited the Gallery of 
Photography in Temple Bar, where 
they also visited a dark room to see 
how photographs are traditionally 
printed.

By Geraldine Lane
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Fuschia Make-up
Our Beauty students studying at level 5 had 
an excellent masterclass with Anne-Marie 
Thompson who works for Fuschia Makeup, 
winners of the, ‘Best Irish makeup brand 
2020.’  A great experience for those looking 

to establish themselves in the makeup 
industry.  
   
By Deborah Ryan

Airline students ready for take-off at Waterford Airport 
Airline students enjoyed a trip to 
Waterford Airport with their tutors Eileen 
and Siobhán, as part of their diploma in 
International Travel Industry Studies.

Students carried out safety demonstrations 
and pre-departure inspection checks on a 
mock aircraft and worked on the check-in 
desks.

Thank you to the International Academy of 
Travel for a great day out.

By Siobhán Leavy
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Legend of the Falls
Time was when a trip down the Falls 
Road in Belfast was fraught with much 
trepidation. A veritable warzone during the 
30 years known as ‘the Troubles’, it remains 
a divided community. This is evidenced not 
just in 8-metre-high fortifications running 
through Belfast and other notorious 
flashpoints throughout Northern Ireland, 
but in the glaring polarity of the politics of 
both communities - Irish nationalists on 
one side and committed British unionists 
on the other. 

We visited the peace wall at the notorious 
Falls/Shankill interface in West Belfast. 
Our host for the day, Mel Corry, works at 
Trademark, the anti-sectarian unit of the 
Irish Congress of Trade Unions (ICTU). 
Amidst an array of ‘soviet’ ephemera that 
included a portrait of Karl Marx and a bust 
of VI Lenin, he conducted an academic 
research workshop, somewhat ironically, 
on the importance of impartiality in 
investigative journalism. He reiterated the 
common misconception that the ‘Good 
Friday Agreement’ had delivered a peace 

dividend to all sections of the community. 
He stated that while the security apparatus 
of the state (British Army helicopters, 
RUC Land Rovers, spooks and touts, etc.) 
has long receded into the past, relations 
between the communities along the ‘peace 
wall’ was prone to sporadic outbursts of 
violence. This necessitated the closing 
of gates between the two zones nightly, 
re-enforcing the ‘siege’ mentality of 
both communities. These days with the 
nationalist community enjoying numeric 
advantage over their unionist counterparts 
across Northern Ireland, the prevailing 
attitude now is less gerrymandering and 
more Gerry Adams. Mel gave us a tour of 
the murals at the international wall, many 
of which have a subtext that places the Irish 
struggle for freedom in an international 
context. In appropriating to themselves the 
legitimate struggles of social reformers as 
diverse as abolitionist, Frederick Douglass, 
Fidel Castro, Martin Luther King, and 
Nelson Mandela, republicans of ‘the left’ 
hope to assert the ‘legitimacy’ of their 
goal – a 32 county socialist nirvana. Other 

murals dedicated to Bobby Sands and a 
pro-Israeli mural near loyalist Shankill, 
were decidedly more partisan. We visited 
the Garden of Remembrance, dedicated to 
fallen ‘volunteers’ who gave their lives in 
the cause of ‘freedom.’  It’s a stone’s throw 
away from the Royal Victoria Hospital, 
which, throughout ‘the Troubles’ was 
attended not just to ‘volunteers’, but to the 
innocents caught in the crossfire between 
the warring factions. Where, I wondered, 
was the memorial to the innocents? In the 
absence of an appropriate response, history 
is doomed to repeat itself. 

By Noel Shine

Historical Tour of the Murals – Falls Road 
The trip to Belfast to see the Falls Road 
murals was a lot more beneficial than I 
previously anticipated it would be and 
offered plenty of food for thought. 

There were three murals  in 
particular  that  stood out to me, the 
Palestinian mural,  the anti-racism/bigotry 
mural and the Saoirse  D’Eirinn  mural 
calling for  Irish/Catalan solidarity against 
oppression. 

I think the reasons these murals stood 
out to me as much as they did  is because 
of how oblivious I was  to what was really 
going on.  

It was very easy for me, nice and cozy in 
my house down the south to think that 
Nationalism, and the divide between 
Nationalists and Unionists  up the North 
was a thing of the past, however that is far 
from the case, which is why I feel these 
three murals impacted me the most. These 
murals show that for Nationalists, the fight 
isn’t over, they are no longer just interested in 
their own freedom or a United Ireland, they 
are  aligning themselves  with  the fight for 
freedom throughout the world. They show 
their desire to fight for the oppressed and 
it made me realise their fight would never 
truly be over. 

The walls and gates dividing the Falls and 
Shankill road are symbolic of  the  divide 
between Nationalists and Unionists, 
something I am afraid may never change. 

Conflict is all the North has known, 
Nationalists and Unionists  have  been 
divided for decades  and may  never be 
able to live in  true unity, that the relative 
“peace” the North has at the moment  is 
fragile, with tension still high and at risk at 
boiling over at any point.  
 
By Aaron Norris 
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Welcome to the green side...we have bamboo
Over the past few years, going green has 
become mandatory. People are slowly 
coming around to the idea of renewability 
and recycling. So, here are some questions 
that are asked regularly on how to become 
more energy and renewability aware!

How do I start?

Consider using renewable coffee mugs 
instead of constantly buying the coffee cups 
and then throwing away the cup which 
can’t even be recycled. Most coffee shops 
give discounts to people who use renewable 
mugs instead of the throw-away cups. Stay 
warm people! If you like that idea, then 
move onto plastic straws and cutlery, 

maybe consider using your own plates and 
cutlery, instead of the plastic plates and 
forks. Although it might be a little bit more 
cleaning up, take advantage of the Eco 
setting on your dishwasher! You can get 
metal straws and a little cleaner to go with 
them. #SaveTheTurtles #ISwearImNotVsco 
#Sksksk #HelpMeICantStop

The next step in your ‘go to green’ life 
could be healthcare. You can start using 
biodegradable healthcare products like 
bamboo toothbrushes, cotton swabs and 
floss- although the floss isn’t bamboo, it is 
biodegradable. The bamboo toothbrushes 
are literally so cute and are soooo soft. You 
can get them at www.bamboogaloo.com or 

even other bamboo healthcare sites. 

Don’t let me stop you! These toothbrushes 
are made with bamboo, moso, that pandas 
don’t even eat so they can keep snacking 
all day long. To all my makeup users, the 
number of wipes or cotton pads that we 
use to wipe off makeup is substantial and 
obviously these can’t be recycled. So why 
not use reusable makeup pads. They are 
washing machine friendly and even come 
in a little baggie you can put them in. You 
can get these on amazon or anywhere! So, 
start that online shopping and go green!
 
By Sarah O’Sullivan

Tackling the Irish environment
Irelands fresh and green landscapes attract 
many tourists each year and our natural 
environment is renowned throughout the 
world. But is the Irish soil as clean as we 
think it is?

Due to global warming and economic 
problems, many countries are trying to 
have 100% renewable energy usage. At least 
30 nations around the world already have 
100% renewable energy contributions, but 
what about Ireland? In Ireland we use more 
than 14.4 million tons of oil equivalent. 
This is a major increase from the 9.8 
million tons used during 1994.

Our energy consumption is rising year 
by year which is natural for a growing 
economy, but as a nation, and we aren’t 

achieving as much as our other EU 
counterparts. shockingly, we are the joint 
second lowest in the EU. Germany, Sweden 
and the UK are a few of the many countries 
that are way ahead of us and are making a 
significant change.

The Irish water is also questionable. During 
2017, a whopping 21,657 Irish people were 
affected by Boil-Notices for their drinking 
water, which surprisingly, is a reduction 
from the 83,044 people affected by boil 
notices in 2016. This ridiculous amount 
of effect can cause any of us to hesitate to 
drink the Irish water ever again.

And as for the pollution? Breathing 
polluted air is thought to kill more than 
1,100 people in Ireland each year. This 

goes largely unnoticed. Many things are 
causing this. In 2016,  71 per cent of new 
cars were diesel  the highest share of any 
European country. With all these diesel 
cars, there is more nitrogen oxide on the 
road and street. The same roads and street 
that is occupied with children and babies. 
And the government isn’t doing anything 
about it.

With all of this information, we are only 
left to think of the Irish environment and 
how much work we have to do. This idea of 
Ireland being fresh and green is a myth that 
we need to expose.

By Gabrielle Risasi
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Act Now
By the year 2100, global temperatures are 
expected to rise by 2.6 degrees Celsius, 
4.8 in the worst-case scenario. A rise in 
temperature of this magnitude could 
come with some disastrous implications 
for the environment. Food shortages, the 
extinction of entire species and the loss of 
coastal towns and cities are just a few of the 
things that will happen if we don’t make a 
change now.

Since 1906, the global temperature has 
risen by 1.6 degrees Celsius. We don’t 
have to look very far to find evidence that 
suggests this rise in temperature has made a 
huge change to the environment. The bush 
fires in Australia and the polar ice caps 
melting are both down to human induced 
climate change. By 2050, the great barrier 
reef could be no more, this is just one of 
the many terrifying outcomes of global 

warming that will happen in our lifetimes.
It’s up to us to put a stop to this, if we don’t, 
no one will. As the young people of Ireland 
we have a responsibility to look after the 
earth because it’s our home. Start making 
small changes today!

By Michael Kavanagh




